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DATE: 14th February 2020  

1. Acrobatic Gymnastics Programme Officer 

Joy Fern has been appointed as the Programme Officer for Acrobatics whilst Marie Johnson is on maternity 
leave. Joy’s contact details are joy.fern@british-gymnastics.org 

2. NDP9 

NDP9 v1.6 clarifications are now available on GymNET under” Resource Center – Coaching Resources”. 
 

https://gymnet.british-gymnastics.org/resources/gymnet/Acrobatic/documents/NDP9_Clarifications.pdf 
  
This is the complete set of clarifications for NDP9 v1.6; previous NDP9 clarification documents no longer apply 
because previous clarifications have either been included in NDP9 v1.6 or in the new clarifications document. 
 
NOTE: In Youth WG, the optional pyramid cannot be from the same category as the compulsory pyramids and 
Base positions that are not in the FIG code are still assigned categories according to their type. For example, all 
pyramids in Row A are Category 1 pyramids  as they have “Two Bases”. 

3. FIG Newsletter 

The latest FIG newsletter, ACRO Newsletter No 9 December 2019, is available on the BG website or it can be 
downloaded from the FIG website. 

4. English Acrobatic Championships 

Funding has been provided by English Gymnastics for Acrobatics to continue to hold an Acrobatic English 
Championships. The Technical Committee has decided that this event will be held every 2 years. The date and 
location of the next event in 2021 is yet to be confirmed.  

5. National Calendar 2020  

• Performance Pathway - 28th - 29th March 

• National Finals – 17th -18th May 

• British Championships – 30th July – 2nd August 

 


